
First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, September 16, 2018 

Parlor, FUUSM RE/Office Building
In attendance: Debra Miller, Jim Grecni, Ralph Olander, Dave Ballantyne, Mike Bailey, Adeline Bailey, George Banziger, and Dawn Hewitt, chair.
Minutes of the August meeting were approved.
Candidate Forum  About 50 people attended the forum, which was held Thursday, September 13, from 7 - 9 p.m. in the McDonough Auditorium on the Marietta College campus. Candidates Taylor Sappington (Ohio House District 94), Shawna Roberts (US House Ohio District 6), Dan Millison (Ohio House District 95), and Jim Raney (Washington County commission) attended and made opening statements. Senator Sherrod Brown, Representative Bill Johnson, and candidate Kevin Ritter sent statements, which were read to the audience by Jim Grecni. Rebecca Phillips moderated the forum, and read questions—prepared by Dave Ballantyne and Andrew Clovis and sent in advance to those who had responded—to each presenter. Debra Miller was time keeper. Dawn Hewitt prepared program sheets for audience members, as well as a program order that was projected in the auditorium. Co-sponsors—Mid-Ohio Valley Climate Action and Friends of Lower Muskingum River—were available to help as needed and to answer questions about their organizations at tables in the foyer before and after the formal program. Chris Jacobs and George Banziger sent press releases announcing the event to local media but got very little advance coverage. The Marietta Times sent a reporter/photographer to the event, and an article was published the day after the forum.

Sponsoring the forum turned out to be a great learning experience for GSC. During the week before the event, GSC and FLMR were made aware of FEC "empty chair" regulations, which resulted in some adaptations in the way the forum was presented. GSC decided to eliminate questions from the audience during the formal presentation. Instead, audience members were invited to speak directly with the presenters afterward. Dawn suggested that if we were to sponsor forums in the future, we should do better follow-up after invitations have been sent. It was noted that GSC would be better prepared to follow any rules and regulations if we choose to sponsor a future event. 
Dawn announced receiving funding from the anonymous donor who challenged us to a match fund campaign. Another $3,000 is now available for the insulation project in the RE/Office Building.. Dave Ballantyne said he has volunteers lined up to help with prep work and a start on cleanup and wall repair on Tuesday, September 18. He needs more volunteers to help on Wednesday. The blown-in insulation work is contracted with a professional company.
Blue Rock Station solar classes The first "learn to build your own solar generator" class, to be held on September 22, still needs registrants. A minimum of five participants is required. GSC members are urged to promote the class, or to attend if possible. The second solar generator class is scheduled for October 27.

Keep Wayne Wild BioBlitz on October 8th  Dawn announced that KWW is looking for volunteers to help with an environmental "survey" to count and identify biological life in parts of the Wayne National Forest. The Marietta KWW chapter will be working at Archers Fork.
River Trail Cleanup Jim Grecni reminded the group that GSC is responsible for keeping the East Muskingum Park section of the River Trail clear of debris. Jim said that the sweet gum balls are plentiful now, and need to be swept off the trail. He and Debra will work on cleanup on Tuesday; Dawn said she and Tim Finkel will start on it later today (Sunday).
Mid-Ohio Valley Climate Action public program Dawn announced the Mid-Ohio Valley Climate Action public program for September is a panel of faith leaders from the MOV discussing their denominations' views on climate change and describing programs or activities at their local congregations. Adeline Bailey said that Mike Bailey has agreed to represent FUUSM on the panel. All are invited to attend September 20, 7-9 p.m. at the First Christian Church, 1400 Washington Ave., Parkersburg.
September 30 FUUSM Committee Fair Dawn represented GSC at the recent Committee ReCharge, where she learned that GSC is encouraged to set up an information table at the committee fair and invite newcomers to participate/join the committee. Also from the ReCharge, Dawn suggested that a discussion of a mission statement for GSC be on the agenda for the October meeting. How to bring about a change in leadership was also part of the ReCharge discussion. Dawn said she would welcome such a change. George said he thinks recruiting directly is the best approach, with the idea of mentoring the new person, perhaps by having a co-chair. The topic will be added to the October agenda.
Other business
Values Trust/ GSC Scholarship for Solar Installer Class participant  Dave suggested that GSC initiate a conversation with the Values Trust concerning a grant toward a scholarship for the Solar Installer Certification Class. Dawn moved that GSC give $100 toward one $300 scholarship, with the rest to come from a Values Trust grant. George seconded the motion. Discussion followed, with general agreement with the scholarship idea. Dave will draft a plan for the grant and scholarship, and discuss details at the next meeting.

Further discussion revolved around other GSC commitments for the week-long Installer class. Dawn said Shari Ballantyne had volunteered to coordinate lunches (a GSC responsibility) for the class  during the week.
Green Tips for October  Jim Grecni volunteered to supply them.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:18 p.m.  Next meeting: October 21, 2018.
Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe

Adeline Bailey, scribe

